
 
 

BOARD/COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION  

Electric Utility Commission 

Recommendation No. 20150817-018 

600MW Solar 

	
BE IT RECOMMENDED BY THE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF 
THE CITY OF AUSTIN:  

That within 30 days Austin Energy present to the City Council its best plan for 
achieving an additional 600MW of solar power capacity by year-end 2017. Such plan 
should include, if financially feasible, Austin Energy ownership of a portion of the 
600MW located at the site Austin Energy already owns in West Texas, and options to 
acquire the facilities supplying PPAs (purchase power agreements) after the ITC 
(investment tax credit) recapture period has passed. 

 
 

 
Date of Approval: August 17, 2015 

Record of the Vote: Approved by the Electric Utility Commission on a vote of 10-1, 
with commissioner Stout voting against. 

Attest:  

 

   Jeff Vice, Staff Liaison	

	
	 	


